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South Wind Villas

965 Teague Rd

Winston Salem, NC 27107

February 20, 2011
Dear Katharine:
On February 13, 2011 in accordance with Section 24 Assessments: Liability, Lien and Enforcement of the South Wind Villas Homeowner’s Association bylaws, the Board of Directors voted unanimously to pass an assessment to increase our Money Market account for improvements. 
This year, as it has been for the past couple of years, South Wind Villas budgeted costs have been larger due to increases in water, electric, lawn maintenance costs, and common area repair.  Unfortunately, this winter increased our lawn care cost, along with water breaks and building repairs that were unforeseen. Also, we received a Storm Water bill for back fees that we hadn’t been charged for the past 3 years; we aren’t the only condominium that received this notice. This is a $21,000.00 bill that is hanging over us at this time and we have set up a payment plan to handle. 

 Our operating budget cannot absorb these additional costs. We have worked hard to avoid an assessment.  We have looked at things we could do to decrease cost, but there aren’t many things we can cut back on at this time. We have already had to use some of our Money Market to put towards water breaks and building repairs, we have no choice but to resort to an assessment.

We assure you that we on the Board regret this as much as any of you. After all, we, like you are homeowners at South Wind Villas and we have to pay our share of the special assessment, just as you must.

The special assessment will be $16,200, or $100 per homeowner/Unit, and is due in full on April 30, 2011. These monies will go directly into our Money Market account to be used for future roof replacement, fence replacement around dumpsters, painting, and other community repairs.
Members who can’t pay their share of the special assessment in one lump sum may pay their share in 2 equal monthly installments of $50. The first installment will be included with your regular monthly Dues bill for March 1, 2011, and the final installment will be included with the April 1, 2011 Dues bill. Please make this in a separate payment/check from your normal monthly Dues and note that it is for 2011 Assessment.
 Please note that, pursuant to Section 24, Part G of the South Wind Villas Homeowner’s Association bylaws, the association is authorized to impose the highest interest rate allowed by law until paid in full, against any member who fails to pay his or her portion of the special assessment within 30 days of the due date. This interest will not be waived for anyone due to the need of these monies for our community; so it is in your best interest to pay the assessment in the timeframe stated above. 
If you have any questions about any of the above information, please contact Board President Lori Phillips at 336-505-4798 or Southwindvillas@yahoo.com .

Kind Regards, 
South Wind Villas Homeowner’s Association Board
